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Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Republic of Kenya to the UPR’s 21st session. We thank Kenya for their work in preparing the report presented earlier and also for the additional information given in the opening speech. 
We are glad to note that as a result of the extensive dialogue with representatives of civil society, the authorities have prepared a detailed national report which truly reflects the human rights situation in the country. 
Estonia encourages Kenya to continue efforts to become part of all the main international human rights instruments and cooperate with the special procedures of the UN Human Rights Council, as well as with treaty bodies. We would like to invite Kenyan authorities to withdraw existing reservations to the ICCPR (International Covenant on Economic and Political Rights) and recommend accession to the optional protocols of the ICCPR (ICCPR-OP1, ICCPR-OP2), CAT (OP-CAT) and Optional Protocol to the CRC on the sale of children, child prostitution and child pornography (OP-CRC-SC).
We take note with appreciation that several new human rights related institutions – the Kenya National Commission on Human Rights, the National Gender and Equality Commission and the Ethics and Anti-Corruption Commission – have been established since the last UPR. In addition a new constitution was adopted which has created an improved constitutional, legal and institutional framework in the country. 

Estonia encourages Kenya to continue its cooperation with the International Criminal Court.
We would like to highlight the demand to recognize the legitimate role of human rights defenders in the country and to amend domestic legislation in order to remove bureaucratic obstacles to the establishment and registration of NGO’s. The human rights defenders need protection against abuses and reprisals when interacting with regional and international human rights mechanisms.

Kenya is one of the most influential countries on the continent therefore Estonia encourages Kenya to also maintain a leading position in the field of human rights, especially regarding freedom of expression offline and online. Estonia warmly notes Kenya’s participation in the Freedom Online Coalition (FOC) in global fora and commends Kenya for having organized the FOC Conference of 2012 in Nairobi.
Estonia would like to recommend to the Government of Kenya:

· to accede to the Agreement on Privileges and Immunities of the ICC (APIC)
· to implement UNSCR 1325 and related resolutions on women, peace and security, 
· to guarantee gender equality and women’s rights, including sexual and reproductive health rights; 
· to eliminate stereotypes and harmful practices against women (including FGM, wife inheritance, forced and early marriage)
We would like to wish the delegation of Kenya a successful review meeting. 

Thank you!
